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Esperanza LCSN – 01/06/2010                      RIFO 


Esperanza Latino Community Services Network
January 6, 2010 – 1:00 PM 

Rock Island Field Office

I.  Welcome – Hector Vazquez, Co-Chair - Welcome to each of you and thank you taking time from busy schedules.
II. Introductions/Acknowledgements – Connie’s husband, David, passed away from a heart attack. Keep Connie in your thoughts & prayers during this difficult time.  
	Hector, Co-Chair, DCFS
	
	Marsha Jones, Scribe - DCFS

	Judy Rehder, LAN Mgr
	Watyne Evans – DCFS
	Joyce Loy, DCFS FPSS

	Jane Norman – DCFS
	Greg Hixon, DCFS LAN Liaison
	Adela Martinez – Prevention Services

	April Balk – AOK
	Diane Fall - Black Hawk College
	Maricela Rangel-Cervantes–Fam Res.

	Bob Stone – CSS
	Maryann Garcia
	Tony Gonzalez – DCFS

	Phone:
	Luis Barrios – Latino Consortium
	Jose Lopez – DCFS OLS 


III. Agency/Organization news, events, updates
A. Tony: checked on dental care providers. Only Dr. Handley in East Moline takes medical card. CAC clinic takes appointments. - Chris @ Bethany handles dental requests and will connect with “Keep a Smile Day.” A positive is once the child is seen by a dentist that dentist will follow/treat other dental problems.  Tony will continue searching & follow up with retired dentistry & physicians.
B. Casa Guanajuato/Family Advocacy Center:  Community chat meeting this month evolved around Mid-America Energy and suggestions for insulation of homes.  Advocacy Center is coming along.  Many issues, i.e., $how much money has been agreed upon, have been finalized. La Posada was a big success.
C. Family Resources – Approved for funding, however, the job opening/position for a counselor in the sex assault program has not been filled. 
D. Diane Fall - Black Hawk:  Diane acknowledged a lot of information was presented the previous month re: Spring schedule/classes re: GED & ESL. Diane wants all to make sure you refer to the printed materials (Black Hawk College Adult Education Program handout). She reiterated only two sites locally process enrollment which are Black Hawk Technical Center @ the old Watch Tower Plaza in Rock Island and the Outreach Center in East Moline.  Enrollment begins this Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday.  Generally, they have a lot of folks both for AM & PM enrollment.  If anyone is interested in classes there is a waiting list, however, in processing enrollment/open seats fairly, numbers are distributed.  Refer to the flyer to clear up any information.  Diane warns not to confuse the classes at Bethel Wesley with the classes re: GED Spanish in which they are still in search for a Spanish instructor. This person will teach for family literacy sites, which is a very specific population. 
E. Adela Martinez:  The drop in center for displaced youth committee met to develop a draft to present to DCFS for licensure which was submitted.  Currently waiting to hear back from DCFS. Once approved, hiring will begin for the administrative positions, etc.  Looking very positive now.  Adela continues to receive requests to speak/present at churches. Over the holidays, she has received donations (100 book bags w/toiletries). Churches donated winter coats and boots.  Donations are coming in a steady stream replenishing material needs.  Adela expressed happiness in that the drop in center will be ready by the end of January or mid February at the latest.  

F. AOK Network – April Balk:  The Winter Family Festival is an event targeted for the Florecience neighborhood of Moline Spanish speaking families with children birth to 8 years old, however, anyone may attend.  Flyers are ready in both English & Spanish and will be emailed (Handout).   Purpose of event is 2-fold; agencies will be present to present a model to families rebuilding relationships and creating a place where agencies can connect informally with families but also have the opportunity to talk about services.  There is no cost to participants.  Each agency table will provide an activity for families. Anyone interested must complete the registration form.  A volunteer group will provide translation if needed.  There will be free pizza & Happy the Dog on February 11th from 4-6:00 PM.  April also distributed a Parent Yellow Page Request form required for AOK (Handout).  This is not only for children birth to 5 but anyone.  Color coding will be used for the different types of services.  Lastly, April shared information about a draft funded through DHS looking at Rock Island county health I-Plan goals. She stated there are 13 across the state.  Found there were fewer children in preschool centers and wanted to create a parent-friendly guide (Handout).  Guide is laid out with each range of the types of screenings needed, etc.  On the back parents can write necessary numbers/contact names and on the front is the data of information parents will need.  Note: This flyer will be translated into Spanish in the future.  AOK Newsletter serves 30 agencies counties and if anyone would like to share agency announcements/information email:  ecc_AOK@ett.net. This is a good way to be on the mailing list of community happenings.  

G. DCFS – Jane Norman – The Clinical division is in the process of filling the vacancy for a nurse headquartered in Rock Island covering a portion of the Peoria Sub-region.  Note:  The position needs require a “registered nurse.” If anyone knows or has an interest, contact Jane.  A bilingual applicant would serve dual purposes.  
IV. Review last meeting minutes – Corrections:  Corrections for December minutes referencing Black Hawk College – please refer to handouts.  Rewrote second sentence re: family literacy program.  Motion to accept minutes w/minimal amended proposals was approved.
V. Presentation “Catholic Charities+ - Bob Stone:  Marketing flyer/card distributed (handout) listing all the services, explaining what comprises Catholic Charities and their mission, namely, Adoption managed by Katrina Crantz. Bob states adoption is a waiting program, domestic infant program & international adoption where they complete home steadies but do not make placements but for a larger fee can place and make referrals throughout the country. Crisis Intervention (community kids mostly teens not adjudicated wards of state; refusing to go home or parents refusing to have them return home. This programs works to return youth in homes in as little as 2 days with interim placements in foster homes, however, pretty successful. It is managed by Nicole, who also works with delinquency intervention (teens that have broken the law or do not score high enough to be placed in juvenile prison) along with Eunice who covers Mercer/Henry Counties. RI county is a different program for home detention (youth) where workers visit homes each night covering specialized foster care, traditional foster care, relative foster care, specialized foster care for behavioral challenged & medically complex per diagnoses, etc.  The homes complete 30 hours of training to be eligible to accept specialized youth for placement.  Relative foster parents have to be licensed.  Specialized foster care also requires 30 hours a year including CPR.  The Family Counseling Program is on a sliding fee scale. It can be individual or family counseling. There are 6 therapists. Ann Lillius manages and program accepts major insurances.  The Aspect of Family counseling is 3 mediation sessions in separating families with children.  There is a counseling department for pregnant support services helping young teens who are parents too soon. Counseling helps to link parents with community resources for their needs.  The Program Senior Service helps seniors who are isolated stay connected with in home, nursing or in hospital services. Program is primarily run by volunteers managed by Barb Runge the therapist in counseling.  All volunteers spend time with seniors playing games, reading, cleaning their house, etc.  Lot of members also belongs to RSVP (Retired Senior Volunteer Program) for both IL & IA sides.  Volunteers are eligible for paid mileage.  Bi-lingual workers come and go.  Catholic Charities also offers Immigration services whereby they sub contract lawyers from the Chicago area for citizenship and residency. Referrals cover RI through to Peoria. Lawyers specifically work the immigration piece. Peoria has the facility center for Latino immigration services daycare (but not in Quad area); more service in Peoria. For on-line resource go to website & print. Or call Peoria directly. Tony Gonzalez added the Immigration in Bloomington comes to the Moline public library but you have to call for an appointment, fax pertinent documents back & forth and they will interview clients in person.  They are a “not for profit” group, however, clients may be required to pay for specific immigration costs but their services are free of charge.  
VI. Dreams, Goals to achieve in 2010 as agency & network:  
· Hector sees this group facilitate & advocate bilingual staff in every agency represented in QC.  This group would hold community conversation for agencies re: deficiencies of Spanish speaking staff.  
· Adela wants to target high school career days; setting up booths as a network continual education as bi-lingual citizens focusing on career oriented positions (getting integrated into those programs to present at career fairs, etc.  

· Greg wants to collapse some of the networks and new initiatives so that all are aware and same represent this body at different network meetings; more or less keeping in the loop with the flow of information/communications.  

· Diane expressed Black Hawk is in already writing a report for next fiscal year to IL College Funding source & is represented at that council.  She meets regularly with Jeff Cruz to entice folks to consider social work or careers.  However, she stated wanting adult providers of ESL & GED instruction required area planning counsel consisting of community organizations,  social service agencies, regional office of education and other entities interested to make sure the program is running and meeting the needs of community. Bob will invite Jeff to become part of ESCLS.  Hector received an email from Midge Marlott, DCFS licensing, that a bi-lingual foster parent is interested in participating in this group.
· Judy dreams & envisions this group selecting projects on something we really want to change or really make a difference.  For example, voting, getting more voter participation, etc.  In the beginning this group came together and decided an “action” the recruitment piece.  She wants to see the group set goals for change and make a difference in the community; having “action” goals vs. sharing information and talking about it.  We want to select goals to improve peoples’ lives.  We need to ask ourselves what actions we can take to improve the Spanish speaking community. Our first action goal was recruitment.  She envisions us as the agents of change for a targeted community we are working with and for.  Diane identified main subjects to be the starting point to identify action plans or a targeted campaign.  She envisions a clearing house network for all agencies.  Judy suggests organizing and identifying action projects.  Ultimately, selecting one goal the group would stand behind to bring together as one community.  Judy proposed devoting an afternoon meeting (group “fun” process), aside from traditional business meeting, to establish & develop goals and objectives for action steps for the next 12 months or the vision behind that specific action.  She proposed all members bringing 3 ideas to that meeting and the group will decide on an order of the projects.  The group would then be devoted to one project until completion in some kind of hierarchy of initiations tracking accomplishments.
VII. Viva TV - 
VIII. Workgroup Report: Vision Statement – Greg Hixon (Handout) distributed packets to secure opinions from the group to make final decisions.  The logo was approved & is very cool, mission statement approved and recruitment stages ready in several different areas.  Decisions need to be made re: 1). Using Casa Guanajuato as the main contact/number and ensuring Spanish speaking translators, 2). bullet points regarding the qualifications to be a foster parent, the qualities & specific needs by communities, 3). Whether to insert youth coming into care data, 4). Utilizing a bookmarker backed with youth poems, 4). Utilizing hesitant perspective foster parents in other projects/events/activities, 5). Use of posters or tray liners with pertinent information per area, etc.  Feedback: a). important to identify point/contact person, b). picture is specific marketing tool, c). blessed to have Casa Guanajuato in that role & getting funds from state, d). need someone who speaks the language, e). use of posters/flyers at grade schools & libraries, f). need to address all agencies without Spanish speaking receptionists, g). very nice & creative; poems especially, etc.  
CONSENSUS by Unanimous Vote:  ALL SHOULD BE FILTERED THROUGH CASA GUANAJUATO AS A PORT OF ENTRY 
· Adela will be responsible to post at schools including teacher’s lounges
· Diane will be responsible to check at Black Hawk Adult Education program & social action committee on campus to determine how to disseminate and post
· Greg will ensure contact with all agencies re: Spanish speaking receptionist.  
IX. Esperanza Logo/Vision:  Where do we want to go 
X. Foster Care Recruitment – Jane Norman:
XI. Next Steps / Strategies:  Put together what we think we have accomplished.
a. Next Organization Presentation:  Focus on report card workgroup & what we achieved where we are at now; visions and  (these two agenda items)
b. Next meeting 3 action activities you want to see; brainstorm

XII. Next Meeting Date:  Wednesday, February 3, 2010 – 1:00 PM  

Thank you all for coming.  Meeting adjourned @ 2:39 PM 
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Next Meeting:  
Wednesday, FEBRUARY 3, 2010 – 1:00 PM
Rock Island Field Office – Large Conference Room

500 – 42nd Street, Suite #5

Rock Island, IL 61201 – 309/794-3500

Task Assignment

1). Tony Gonzalez – will follow up with securing information re: Retired Dentist & Physicians

2). Bob Stone - to invite Jeff Cruz to next meeting and become member of ESCSL
3). All Members – to bring, at minimum, three (3) actions/ideas for network project

4). Adele Martinez – volunteered to distribute poster/flyer packets to principals/schools (76) for display; including teacher’s lounges
5). Diane Fall – will disseminate posters at Adult Education sites & confirm with Social Action Committee on campus re: poster dissemination/display at Black Hawk Campus

6). April Balk – will email Winter Festival flyers (both English & Spanish)

7). Greg Hixon – will confirm each agency Spanish speaking contact name and/or number for flyer
8). All Members – to focus one (1) hour on report card, i.e., what we have achieved, where we are now, etc.  

Handout:
1. Black Hawk College Adult Education Program Information
2. Winter Family Festival flyer and applications

3. Parent Yellow Page Request Form w/small guide

4. Catholic Charities Services flyer/card

Respectfully submitted,

Marsha Jones, Scribe

*Draft sent to Hector Vazquez 1/22/2010
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